
 GREENSBURG COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 

TUESDAY, MAY 9, 2017  7:30 PM 

 
Those present were: Jeff Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, David 

Springmeyer and Mark Wolter.  Also present were:  Tom Hunter, Cindy Navarra, Tammy 

Williams, Vicki Houk and Joshua Heath with Greensburg Daily News. 

 

Jeff Dougan opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Steve Doerflinger made a motion, seconded by Mark Wolter to approve the minutes of the April 

11, 2017 regular board meeting. Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff Dougan, Amy Wickens, 

Gail Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter.   

 

Amy Wickens made a motion, seconded by David Springmeyer to approve vouchers 601-624 and 

24000 -24146 (software conversion 4/14/2017).  Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff 

Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter. 

 

COMMENTS FROM PATRONS: 

Steve and Nancy Herbert presented Greensburg High School with a donation of $200.00 to FFA, 

in memory of Marvin Herbert.  High school student, Jared Hasselbring was present to accept the 

donation on behalf of GHS FFA.   

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Mr. Hunter reported on the fund balances.   

 

Tammy Williams reported that ISTEP testing finished and materials have been picked up.  

NWEA testing began this week and will finish up next week. 

 

Mike Wilds, Greensburg High School teacher was present along with student Jacob Dance.  They 

gave presentation on an IT project completed in Advance Manufacturing class this school year.  

The students were able to make from start to finish an electric ukulele.  Supplies for the project 

were donated by Farmers Mutual Insurance Agency.  

 

      

NEW BUSINESS:   
Jeff Dougan, Steve Doerflinger and Mark Wolter will serve on committee to present a slate of 

officers for the 2017-2018 school year at the June meeting. 

 

David Springmeyer made a motion, seconded by Gail Rueff to grant permission to Mr. Hunter to 

dispose of Bus 44, 36-passenger 2002 Blue Bird school bus.  The bus will be advertised and sold 

at Maddux Auction.  Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail 

Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter. 

 

Mark Wolter made a motion, seconded by Amy Wickens to approve the 2017-2018 Greensburg 

Elementary School Student Handbook as presented.  Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff 

Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter. 

 

Donations: 
Gail Rueff made a motion, seconded by David Springmeyer to approve the following: 

$2000 from Mitch Reed to GHS Wrestling program 

$50 from Tashona Cranfill to GJHS for DC trip 



$100 from Natasha Zieleniuk to GJHS for DC trip 

$100 from James Tindall to GJHS for DC trip 

$530 from Cornerstone Bakery to GJHS for DC trip 

$656 from Delta Theta Tau to GJHS for DC trip 

$300 from Believers Sunday School class to GJHS for DC trip 

$300 from First Baptist Church to GJHS for DC trip 

$100 from Tim’s Wrecker to GJHS for Science Kings Island trip 

$100 from Mesco to GJHS for Science Kings Island trip 

$900 from First Federal Savings & Loan to GHS Science Fair Awards 

$200 from Steve & Nancy Herbert to GHS FFA in memory of Marvin Herbert 

Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, 

David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter. 

 

Superintendent’s Report: 

 Mr. Hunter thanked all the staff involved in a successful PROM weekend.  Coordinators, 

Abbie Covington, Brianna Kraushar and Heather Comer for their time and overseeing the 

decorating and evening.  Thank you to Bruce Copple and Tim Kane. 

 A big thank you to all the parents and community members who helped and donated to 

the 2017 After-Prom activities, they collected $6,000 in money and prizes. 

 Mr. Hunter has received a request from the ISTA and the Greensburg Teacher’s 

Association of their intent to initiate the bargaining process. 

 First reading of NEOLA policy 6151.01 Revision.  Second reading and approval will be 

asked for at the June 13, 2017 board meeting. 

 

Resignations & Leave of Absence: 

Steve Doerflinger made a motion, seconded by Mark Wolter to approve the following: 

Angie Kirchoff – Resignation Food Service Director 

Casey Hershberger – GJHS Leave of Absence 

Chelsea Ryan – GJHS Leave of Absence 

Karen Vollmar – GJHS Custodian Leave of Absence 

Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, 

David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter. 

 

Appointments: 

David Springmeyer made a motion, seconded by Amy Wickens to approve the appointment of 

Dawn Lawson as CTE Coordinator at GHS.   

Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail Rueff, Steve Doerflinger, 

David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter. 

 

Other: 

 Mark Wolter made a motion, seconded by Amy Wickens to approve the quote from Lee 

Company, to replace at Greensburg High School Shriver Field, the current wooden 

bleacher seats with aluminum planks.  12 Handicap seats will be added, and will be ADA 

compliant.  Motion carried 6-0. Voting in favor: Jeff Dougan, Amy Wickens, Gail Rueff, 

Steve Doerflinger, David Springmeyer and Mark Wolter. 

 Interviews are scheduled with candidates for the Greensburg Jr. High School Assistant 

Principal position on May 15 & May 16, 2017.  Steve Doerflinger, Board Member has 

agreed to serve on the interviewing committee. 

 Tammy Williams updated the board on the Archery Teams.  Congratulations to all three 

teams. The Nationals will be held in Louisville, KY next week. GES had 60 students try 

out for the team, 24 were chosen.  They won the county bucket this year, Megan Moore, 



first year coaching the team, is very proud of her team.  GJHS has 15 archers on the team, 

they had finished with a 2nd place, a 3rd place, and 5 of the archers had a perfect score. 

GHS has 16 archers, 14 will be going to Nationals next week.  8 of their archers, 

qualified as Academic Archers, plus 3 senior archers were awarded scholarships. 

We are very proud of all our Archery Teams. 

 Grant Peters, High School Principal, was pleased to report that GCHS has been endorsed 

as an Early College High School through the Center of Excellence in Leadership of 

Learning.  He congratulated both Ms. Sue Auffenberg and Ms. Caroline Keel, Guidance 

Counselors.  The dual credits began during the 2006-2007 school year, going from 

earning 219 college credits to last school year earning 2, 270 dual credits. 

 Matt Clifford, Jr. High Principal wanted to congratulate “Leaders in Literature”.  Five of 

Mr. Matt Slaven’s students were honored for writing excellence.  They were Sarah 

Springmeyer, Taylor Cooney, Gabbie Haviland, Arianna Sia and Katie McLean.  The 

students were recognized during a ceremony held at the Indiana State Library. 

 Mr. Matt Slaven was recognized as District 10, Teacher of the Year. 

 

The next regular board meeting will be Tuesday, June 13, 2017 at the Greensburg Community 

Schools Central Office.  

Steve Doerflinger made a motion, seconded by Gail Rueff to adjourn the meeting at   8:22 PM. 


